THE CHESTER DIOCESAN GUILD OF CHURCH BELL-RINGERS

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

held at 

The Church Hall, St Mary the Virgin, Weaverham
on

Saturday 17th September 2005
1.
Master’s Opening Remarks.  Peter Robson thanked the membership for electing him and in his first year has attempted to address a number of outstanding issues, namely the Ringing World Calendar, the Cathedral tower acoustics and the mini ring at the Cheshire Show. The Calendar reached a satisfactory conclusion, the acoustics are still on-going and the Mini-Ring proved a popular event.  We rang for 2.5 days, many people tried and a number of lapsed Ringers came back.  The Diocese has invited us back next year.

Membership and recruitment figures show that the Guild is alive and well.  The CC recently offered a prize for encouraging young Ringers and it is good to see that two Towers put their names forward.


Next year we hope to arrange a Young Ringers’ Get-together, a Bored with the Box Tour, attend the Cheshire Show, and push the Cathedral acoustics a little further along the road.

The Guild officers were thanked for their support and the master looked forward to their continued support during the coming year.

2.
Apologies were received on behalf of Chris and Cliff Dunbabbon, Sue Dyson, Mary Pickstone, Andrew Mays, David Farrar and David Friend.
3.
Remembering  Departed Members.  The Meeting paid their respects to Derek Smith of Wilmslow, and Donald Pearson of Macclesfield.
4.
The Minutes of the Last Meeting.  The minutes of the last Meeting were circulated to the Towers by the Branch Secretaries. It was pointed out that St Wilfrid is spelt with an ‘i’ and not an ‘e’; the meeting was in the School Hall, not the Church Hall; and that David Farrall is, in fact, David Farrar.


With these corrections the minutes were approved as a true record of the Meeting. 
5.
Matters arising from the Minutes.     None.

6. Annual Report for 2004/5.  The Master thanked David Hocker for preparing the Annual Report.  David asked all members to proof read the report and let him know of any inaccuracies so that they are not carried over to the next report. Don’t leave it for some-one else to do. Also, keep vigilant and let him know of any alterations.
Peter Wilkinson reported that, again, our Report stands out at the Central Council Bookstall.
7.
Treasurer’s Report.  This is included in the Annual Report.


Peter Dyson proposed the adoption of the Accounts, Ian Taylor seconded the proposal  and they were approved by the Meeting.

8.
Transfer of Money.  The Treasurer recommended that we do not transfer any monies from the General Fund to the Bell Restoration Fund as he prefers to await the outcome of Calendar sales.  This action was approved by the Meeting.

9. Subscriptions for 2006.  The Treasurer proposed that the annual subscription remain unchanged for 2006.  This was approved by the Meeting. 

10.
Child Protection Policy.  In March the Central Council published a survey showing no clear consensus of opinion among the Guilds. The House of Bishops is not entering any meaningful discussions with the CC.

The Committee are recommending to the Membership to stay with the CC Guidelines.


John Gibb asked if the Executive Committee knew of any risk within the Guild.  None is known. John then suggested that any risk is from without the Tower and we should keep an awareness of any interaction, from whatever quarter, going on in and out of our Towers.
11.
Guild Programme for 2006.    



      i   8-Bell Competition,  Chester Branch on 9th September 2006


      ii  6-Bell Competition,  South Branch on 8th July 2006


      iii Guild Festival and AGM,  Chester Branch on 9th September 2006


      iv  Bored with the Box,  30th December 2006 


      v   Young Persons’ Ring,  29th January 2006

vi  Cheshire Show, 20, 21st June 2006.  Peter Humphreys asked if the           Committee could look into the cost of the Matthew Higby mini ring.
12.
Ratification of Members to Life-Membership.  Seven Members’ names were proposed and ratified as Life Members of the Guild.  They are :-

David Atkinson of Christ Church, Macclesfield, elected 1963


Geoff Gardner of St Thomas, Norbury, elected 1964


Fred Howard of St Paul’s, Staley, elected 1955


Will Harrison of St Saviour, Oxton, elected 1965


Tom Howarth of St Mary, Upton, elected 1966


John McCulloch of St Hilary, Wallasey, elected 1958


Ashley Pugh of St Helen, Witton, elected 1962
13.
Election of Officers.   The Secretary has not received any nomination or resignations.  All Officers, therefore remain in post.
14.
General News Item.
1.
Central Council delighted to visit the Chester Guild in 2012 and we will issue our formal invitation. 

2.
Ringing World Calendars are now available for sale at £5.50 inc postage (where necessary). If we can sell all our 1000 copies it will raise approx £3 to 3,500 for the BRF.

3.
The Master thanked the support for the Lichfield Mobile Belfry at the Preston Brook Festival.
4.
Peter Humphreys has listed some new items on the web site.

5.
The Master showed the Meeting a Rosette awarded to the Diocesan Display at the Cheshire Show.

6.
6-Bell Striking Competition Certificates were awarded to the participating Bands.
There being no ‘Other Business’ John Gibb was invited to offer a vote of thanks for the day’s events  -  to The Rector, David Felix, who took the Service, to Claire Thomson on the organ, and to Pam Thomson and the Tower Members for the tea and arrangements.                                                  

